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P-ROGCGEEDI-NGS
1: 50 p. m

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Thi s hearing
will, please, cone to order. Good afternoon,
| adi es and gentlemen. This is the April 3"
Public Hearing of the Board of Zoning
Adj ustnment of the District of Colunbia 2007.
My nane is Ruthanne Ml ler. I am the Vice
Chair of the BZA. The Chair of our BZA's term
has been conpl eted and so | amacting as Chair
today and we expect to have elections soon
when we have our new Menber on board.

And with nme is M. Curtis Etherly
to ny right, also mayoral appointee, to ny
left is M. John Mann representing NCPC, to
his left is M. difford Moy fromthe Ofice
of Zoning, Lori Monroe fromthe Ofice of the
Attorney General and Beverly Bailey fromthe
O fice of Zoning.

Copi es of today's hearing agenda
are available to you and are |ocated to ny

left in the wall bin near the door. Pl ease,
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be aware that +this proceeding is being
recorded by a Court Reporter and is also
webcast live. Accordingly, we nust ask you to
refrain fromany di sruptive noises or actions
I n the hearing room

When presenting information to the
Board, please, turn on and speak into the
m crophone, first, stating your name and hone
addr ess. Wen you are finished speaking,
pl ease, turn your m crophone off, so that your
m crophone is no |onger picking up sound or
backgr ound noi se.

Al persons planning to testify
either in favor or in opposition are to fill
out two wtness cards. These cards are
| ocated to ny left on the table near the door
and on the wtness tables. Upon com ng
forward to speak to the Board, please, give
both cards to the reporter sitting to ny
right.

The order of procedure for special

exceptions and variances is: One, statenent
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and wtnesses of the applicant. Two,
Governnment reports, including Ofice of
Pl anni ng, Departnent of Public Wrks and any
ot her agencies. Three, report of the Advisory
Nei ghbor hood Conmm ssi on. Four, parties or
persons in support. Five, parties or persons
I n opposition. Six, closing remarks by the
applicant.

Pursuant to section 3117.4 and
3117.5, the following tine constraints nmay be
mai nt ai ned. The applicant/appel |l ant, persons
and parties, except an ANC in support,
I ncl uding witnesses 60 mnutes collectively.
Appel | ees, persons and other parties, except
an ANC i n opposition, including wtnesses, 60
m nutes collectively. Individuals 3 m nutes.
These tinme constraints do not include cross
exam nation and/ or questions fromthe Board.

Cross exam nation of witnesses is
permtted by the applicant or parties. The
ANC w thin which the property is located is

automatically a party in a special exception

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

or variance case. Nothing prohibits the Board
from pl aci ng reasonabl e restrictions on cross
exam nati on, including tinme I|imts and
limtations onthe scope of cross exam nati on.

The record will be closed at the
conclusion of each case, except for any
materi al specifically requested by the Board.
The Board and the staff will specify at the
end of the hearing exactly what is expected
and the date when the persons nmust submt the
evidence to the Ofice of Zoning. After the
record is closed, no other information wll| be
accepted by the Board.

The Sunshine Act requires that the
Public Hearing on each case be held in the
open before the public. The Board nay
consistent with its rules and procedures and
the Sunshine Act enter Executive Session
during or after the Public Hearing on a case
for purposes of reviewwng the record or
del i berati ng on the case.

The deci sion of the Board in these
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contested cases nust be based exclusively on
the public record. To avoid any appearance to
the contrary, the Board requests that persons
present not engage the Menbers of the Board in
conversati on.

Pl ease, turn off all beepers and
cell phones at this tinme, so not to disrupt
t hese proceedings. The Board wll nake every
effort to conclude the Public Hearing as near
as possible to 6:00 p.m If the afternoon
cases are not conpleted at 6:00, the Board
wll assess whether it can conplete the
pendi ng case or cases renai ni ng on t he agenda.

At this tinme, the Board wll
consider any prelimnary matters. Prelimnary
matters are those that relate to whether a
case wll or should be heard today, such as
requests for postponenment, continuance or
w t hdrawal or whether proper and adequate
notice of the hearing has been given.

If you are not prepared to go

forward with a case today or if you believe
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that the Board shoul d not proceed, nowis the
time to raise such a matter.

Does t he staff have any
prelimnary matters?

MS. BAI LEY: Madam Vice Chair,
Menbers of the Board and to everyone, good
af t er noon. Yes, Mdam Chair, there is a
prelimnary matter concerning Application No.
17585 of Darshan Shah. The ANC and in
addition to others are requesting that there
are procedural irregularities or procedural
problens with this application and that it be
post poned. And | think there is a
representative fromANC 2D here at this tine.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Ms.
Bai |l ey, can | ask, coul d we have those w shi ng
to testify today raise to take the oath and
then proceed with the prelimnary matter?

MS. BAILEY: Absolutely, sure.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Thank
you.

MS. BAI LEY: Al those persons
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wishing to testify today, would you, please,
stand to take the oath? Please, raise your
ri ght hand.

(Whereupon, the wtnesses were
sworn.)

MS. BAILEY: Thank you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Okay. Woever
Is here onthe prelimnary matter with respect
to Case No. 17585 should conme forward now and
we can hear about that. Good afternoon, could
you identify vyourselves for the record,
pl ease?

MS. BI OLLEY: Is it on? Panela
Bioll ey, 2114 Bancroft Pl ace.

M5. CANDON: |'m Mary Eva Candon,
the Advisory Neighborhood Comm ssioner from
ANC- 2D02, representing the two of us fromthe
smallest ANC in the city.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ch, you are
bot h ANC Conm ssioners? |s that what you are
sayi ng?

V5. CANDON: No. Ms. Perlnmutter
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IS not here.
VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ch, | see.

You are representing her.

M5. CANDON: |'m here for both of
us, yes.

VICE CHAIR MLLER Got it. kay.
Yes?

MR CLARK: ['mJerald Aark. 1|'m
an architect representing M. Shah in

nodi fying the building froma single-famly to
a three apartnent unit.

MR, SHAH: |'"m M chael Shah and
|"'m here on behalf of -- I'mthe applicant.

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Ckay.

M5.  CANDON: | know we haven't
coor di nat ed this, but t he Advi sory
Nei ghbor hood Conmi ssion believes that we
shoul d post pone the hearing because we don't
bel i eve the applicant has had the opportunity
to cone before us or at | east they haven't and
the community would like to have a greater

under st andi ng of what proposed changes are to
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t he buil di ng. An opportunity to comment on
t hem

VICE CHAIR M LLER: And what's the
position of the applicant?

MR CLARK: W would like to
proceed if we could. There is no change to
the exterior of the building. It's all
interior, sowe don't seethat it is offensive
fromthat standpoint.

M5. CANDON: | think the concerns
of the neighborhood are not surrounding the
facade, but about the changes in the nunber of
persons who may occupy the building and the
| npact that the nunber of residents in the
nei ghbor hood m ght have. And this is not a --
the ANC is not taking a pro or con position.
At the |ast neeting we did not have a quorum
meaning there was only one of the two
Conmm ssi oners there and so both Conm ssioners
haven't had t he opportunity to understand what
the applicationis as well as to hear fromthe

community about their concerns to be able to
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make a qualified determnation about the
position of the ANC and we would like to be
able to provide our great weight to your

deci si on maki ng.

M5. BIOLLEY: |'ma nei ghbor and
have specific problens with -- an exterior
probl em

M5. CANDON: | would like to ask

t he nei ghbors not to comment until the ANC has
had t he opportunity to present this to all the
nei ghbors and the questi on of postponenent is
regarding not any particular resident's
concer ns.

VICE CHAIR M LLER There are
several requests for party status in this
case. | s anybody else here who requested
party status? Did you request party status?
You don't think so?

MS.  CANDON: It's possible that
five nei ghbors did.

V5. Bl OLLEY: | filled out sone

forms, but I -- 1 filled out forns --
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VICE CHAIR M LLER: Do you know?

M5. BIOLLEY: -- in objection. |
don't know if ny nane is on the |ist.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Could vyou
spell your |ast nanme?

M5. BIOLLEY: B, as in boy, I-0OL-
L-E-Y.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Per haps,
Madam Chair, just to be sure that we are
nmoving forward in a conplete fashion, | know
that Exhibit No. 28, the party status
application of Linda Bunbal o indicated that
she woul d not be present due to a conflicting
schedul e. Tinothy McFeel ey at Exhibit No. 25,
| didn't see M. MFeeley represented in the
room when you inquired if he was present.
Exhibit 24, Linda Lori, Exhibit 23, Mrko
Ant ar a Tur novi ch, pardon t he m spronunci ati on,
and Exhibit No. 22 of Kelnmer Blum and
Jonathan/Dil ana or Diana at Exhibit No. 22.
And then you were indicating, ma'am that you

al so had submtted a party request?
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MS. Bl OLLEY: | also have two
nei ghbors who said that they sent things in.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Wl I, first of
all, 1 just wanted to see if sonebody had
requested party status and they were here, we
m ght have consi dered that, so that they could
participate in this dialogue as well. So that
was nmy main reason for asking for it then.

Well, | nmean, the Board | ooked at
this request earlier that's in witing in the
file and we really hadn't cone to a concl usi on
whet her or not to postpone and | just wanted
toexplorealittle bit nore with you. One of
the reasons that M. Bunbalo asked for
post ponenent in Exhibit 29 is that she said
that there was a problem wth notice and |
want ed to see whet her you had any conments on
that, all of you here at this table.

MS.  CANDON: Well, | think what
you're running into, Madam Chair, is what is

common in the city is that nobody understands
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t he rul es about which to cone forward to raise
positive or negative comments about anything
and it's -- as the ANC Comm ssioner, it seens
pretty clear to nme that the applicant didn't
understand the role of the Advisory
Nei ghbor hood Conmm ssion who would then cone
back to the community to nake sure that there
was noti ce about everything, so that there was
time for comment.

So the entire process of notice,
don't know exactly what WM. Bunbalo is
referring to specifically, but the entire
notice process has broken down as it usually
does. So the ANC usually tries to stepinto
make sure it doesn't happen, but, in fact, the
notice was so late that the applicant was
comng before the ANC that there was a
conflict that we couldn't have both nenbers
there and couldn't get the notice out in tine.

And clearly, the applicant didn't
understand what com ng before the ANC was,

because the person, | don't know who it was,
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I'"'m the absent ANC Conm ssioner, didn't
realize the extent to which the ANC can get
i nvolved in the changes in the nei ghborhood
and wasn't able to answer the questions that
were raised there.

So there is no doubt about the
need for this hearing to be postponed, because
t he nei ghbor hood has not been able to bring to
you their concerns. | nean, that's -- | don't
understand even the -- | apol ogi ze, even the
guestion of whether we're postponing this
heari ng.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. el |,
let me explain. Al right.

M5.  CANDON: Qui ckly, because
we're all kind of, you know, got Ilots of
t hi ngs to do.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Vel |,
we actual |y bunped you ahead as a prelimnary
matter.

MS.  CANDON: Yes, and kept us

wai ting an hour. Thank you. W're all quite
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busy.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Wll, let ne
just clarify.

MS. CANDON:  Yes.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  That when we
say the hearings start at 1:00, they don't
necessarily start at 1:00. They could start
at 1:00. That the Board has business in the
norning and, you know, we begin in the
af t er noon.

M5. CANDON: | have been the chair
of a conm ssion --

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. | don't
want to debate this.

M5. CANDON:. -- before --

VICE CHAIR M LLER | don't want

to debate this --

M5. CANDON: | under st and.
VICE CHAIR M LLER: -- in this
case. But what | want to say is ny

understanding is it's not a requirenent for

the applicant to go to the ANC, that it's
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usually very beneficial for the applicant to
go to the ANC and for the community and the
applicants to work together. But that's not
necessarily, unless you point to sonething in
the regul ations that I'mnot aware of, reason
in and of itself to delay. That it could be
beneficial for the applicant even if it were
to delay, but it's not required to.

We're not required to postpone the
heari ngs nerely because they didn't go to the
ANC. And the issues in this case, there is no
al l egation that the ANCdidn't get notice from
the BZA of this case, fromthe Zoning Ofice.

M5.  CANDON: You know what, we
don't manage our ANC.

M5. BIOLLEY: | think there's nore
at interest here. Excuse ne.

VICECHAIR MLLER So let ne just
say this.

MS. CANDON:  Yes.

VICE CHAIR MLLER So we | ook to

see --
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M5. CANDON:. Ckay. Well, then |et
me alter the position of the Advisory
Nei ghbor hood Commi ssion. No, we did not have
enough notice to be able to cone forward with
our great weight for your determnation. W
did not have enough noti ce.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. You
probably -- it's not that you didn't get the
|l egally required notice. What | hear you
saying is that if you had nore notice, what
you consider sufficient, you would have
prepared nore in a certain way and been able
to issue an ANC report to which we woul d give
great weight under the law. There is no ANC
report at this tine.

Sonetinmes we wll not postpone a
hearing, but we will | eave the record open for
an ANC report and that's an option that is
Board is considering, if it nmakes sense to go
f orward.

M5. CANDON:. How many parties are

there to this hearing if it goes forward
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t oday?

VICE CHAIR M LLER W have to
determ ne the party status applications.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: If | may,
Madam Chair, | et nme perhaps ask this question
just to round out our discussion, because |
agree with you. | don't think a debate is
going to be productive for us in this forum
nor would it be appropriate. However, in one
of the party status requests, |let ne just make
sure, M. Cark, are you and your applicant in
recei pt of the five party status requests, at
this point?

MR, CLARK: No.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay. So
It would probably be helpful for us to get
copies, too. Wat we are tal king about are
five residents in the comunity who have
expressed a desire to be parties to this
application. That's a separate question from
where we are right now in ternms of the

post ponenent .
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But part of this decision, of
course, is well, one, we have five applicants
for party status. W have the concerns that
have been expressed by the ANC. They are not
In aposition, at this tine, to express yay or
nay on the application, but as you can tell
there are considerable concerns that exist.
One of the party status applications did
reference a concern about whether or not the
property was adequatel y posted and t hat's what
| wanted to inquire about.

Are you aware as to whet her or not
t he property was posted for the nandatory tine
amount ?

MR CLARK: We put it up. We put
the -- it put it up on March 19'", which gave
us the 15 days.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay.

MR, CLARK: | also took a conputer
list fromthe tax office that |isted even the
people in the apartnents and | took every

address around the block within 200 feet and
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found it through the conputer system And
what we got was out of D.C.'s conputer for the
tax records of who lives in what apartnent and
what building. And we did that and gave the
BZA the proper stickies for themto mail to
t he peopl e.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay.

MR CLARK And | see things in
order. Also, | went to another hearing at the
same ANC and | was talking to a gentleman
before it started and he said one of the
persons weren't there, so they wouldn't have
a quorum so | just left.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay.

MR. CLARK: And then |I cane again
and there was another -- there was two
m ssi ng.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay. And
that's okay. | don't want to get too deeply
into those particular dynam cs. But as the
Chair was indicating, where that |eaves, |

t hi nk, Madam Chair, us today is, of course,
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there is need to balance the interest of the
ANC, the community, especially those persons
who have requested party status, and, of
course, the applicant's presence here and

preparedness to nove forward, so it would

appear.
MR SHAH M. --
BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Just a
nmoment, M. Shabh. It would appear that you
have a couple of different options. The

Board, of course, we could decide to just
proceed forward today, of course, that's goi ng
to severely limt what the ANC woul d be able
to say and, quite frankly, that probably woul d
not be hel pful.

" mnot saying that that puts your
case on a bad footing or on a good footing,
but where there is an opportunity to discuss
with the ANC and review material, it can be
hel pful. And clearly, you have sone concerns
t hat are bei ng expressed at this point and the

ANC is saying we haven't had an adequate
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opportunity.

As the Chair said, we could,
I ndeed, still nove forward today and j ust take
the benefit of the ANC s presence. You can
share with us what you feel you know, at this
point, but it's probably not going to be al ot
and what you feel you know, at this point,
probably is not going to be positive for the
applicant.

So that's one thing. W could
still nove forward today. W do, of course,
have the five party status applications and,
at this point, and potentially at |east two
nore that perhaps we are not in receipt of,
that's also an issue. The parties don't
necessarily have to be present for us to rule
on those applications, but it is perhaps
hel pful if they are.

So bottom line where | think |'m
roundi ng off to, MadamChair, i s perhaps being
alittle hesitant at noving forward, because

we just mght not be ripe enough for doing

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

that in that we don't have the ANC piece.
Again, it's not required. W |ove to have
your input and we woul d desire it and nake it
possi bl e wherever we can to do it, but there
I's also the issue of adm nistrative efficiency
and j ust maki ng use of everybody's tinme who is
here today.

So | think that's kind of perhaps
where |'mbeginning to | ean, Madam Chair. W
just m ght not be ready to nove forward. But
again, |I'm sensitive to the fact that the
applicant has said we are here and we're
prepared to go forward. As you know, and this
has nothing to do wth our postponenent
question or the party status question, but
clearly there are a coupl e of issues that have
been identified, both in the Ofice of
Pl anning's report and again |I'm sure the ANC
wi |l probably, if they are asked to provide
sone remarks today, w |l probably have sone
concerns to al so express.

So from the standpoint of the
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different chips, if you wll, that are lining
up on the table, there is a pretty high bar
that is kind of coalescing around this
application in a not good direction. That
doesn't nmean we're going to go that way, but
If you have the ability to take sone tine
perhaps to get sone of your other ducks in a
row, that m ght not be a bad course of action.

It's not for this Board or for ne
to tell you to do that. Again, if you are
ready to go forward, we can just take that
and, you know, take that under advi senent and
make a decision today. But | just wanted to
offer those comments, Mdam Chair, to our
applicants and our participants fromthe ANC
as to where | think we are.

MR, SHAH Could 17?

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: And |
apol ogi ze for cutting you off, M. Shah.

MR SHAH. Wth all due respect to
everyone that has subm tted party applications

and isn't here, | have waited for this hearing
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for six nonths and | have been carrying a
nortgage that is in excess of what | am
financially capabl e of

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Yes, sir.

MR, SHAH: So what would we be
tal ki ng about in terns of a rescheduling date?

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay.

MR SHAH. And | also flewin from
New York for this.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  That's right.
| want to just say just a couple of things.
First of all, one i ssue was whet her the notice
was legally sufficient. And | want to just
explore that wth the Ofice of Zoning a
little bit nore. And if it was, then, nunber
two, the prejudices to the parties if we del ay
or we don't delay. And I think your question
goes to that as to when would the next date
be, correct? So we're going to take a | ook at
that with M. My and | et you know.

MR, SHAH  Ckay.

MR MOY: While Madam Chair is --
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| have a question to the ANC When is the
next ANC neeting in May?

M5. CANDON. It's the third Monday
of every nonth.

MR MOY: The third Monday.

M5. CANDON: And they are at 7:30
or 7:00.

MR MOY: Thank you.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: And t hat
woul d be your April 16'" date?

MS. CANDON: Yes, that's April
16'".

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY:  Ckay.

MS. CANDON:  Yes.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  Ckay. W have
an opening on April 17",

MR SHAH: I'"'m going to be
traveling to the Mddle East at that tine.
Wat's the next opening imediately after
that? | return on the 18" of April.

VICE CHAIR M LLER W only neet

on Tuesdays. What's the next one?
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MR MOY: It's possible to do
April 24'"™ in the afternoon.

VICE CHAIR M LLER.  April 24'"?

MR SHAH |'Ill take it.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  Ckay. And how
do you all feel about that date, April 24'"?

M5. CANDON:  April -- is that it?

VICE CHAIR M LLER: No. Al nost .
No, we want to get your reaction and then
we'l | deci de. But | just want to make a
comrent that | don't think that the ANC shoul d
assune | ust because a post ponenent S
requested that you' re going to get it, because
t he applicant hasn't been cooperative, because
we have seen in nmany cases that the applicant
Isn't cooperative and it nakes sense in this
case, | think, to postpone. It's only a
coupl e of weeks. There's no prejudice.

But, you know, if you can get
access to the docunents in other ways and if
you can't get a quorum if you can soneti nes--

MS. CANDON: VWell, we have a
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guorum al ways, unless one of us is out of
t own.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  Ckay. W --

MS.  CANDON: But it's kind of an
I ssue with us.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: -- can al so,
because of the scheduling problens in this
case, they didn't seemthat apparent, that bad
in this case, we found sone openings, but
often it's very difficult. So we also |eave
the record open for the ANC to submt their
report later to have their testinony ratified
| ater if necessary. So we try to be alittle
bit flexible.

So anyway, we will see you -- oh,
wait. How does the Board feel?

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: No, | think
this is the appropriate direction.

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Yes.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: ["1'l just
I ndi cate that this doesn't, of course, require

the applicant to work everything out with the
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ANC. It may be the case that you m ght not be
able to reach a consensus on all of the
| ssues, but for the tinme that you do have, try
to make advantageous use of it, but if you
can't bridge the gap at the end of the day,
that's fine. W'Il conme back and we'll just
dive into it on the 24'" But | appreciate
everyone's flexibility.

VICE CHAIR M LLER | also want to
say there seens to be a question rai sed about
notice and so | would advise the applicant
t hat you make sure there i s no notice problem
You' ve got a few weeks now, nmake sure that's
in order or else we could knock it out on
noti ce.

MR CLARK: Ckay.

V5. CANDON: Rather than referring
to it as notice, let nme ask you this. Does
this office advise applicant's to contact
their ANCs when t hey have applied for a zoni ng
adjustnent? What | nean is | don't think the

applicants even are -- you know, especially if
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it's their first time, understand the rol e of

t he ANC.

VICE CHAIR M LLER | think so. |
t hi nk so. | think if you check the file in
the Zoning's Ofice, you'll see what the

noti ces say.

MR CLARK: They did advise us.

VICE CHAIR MLLER Okay. And it
Is a good idea. It nakes the cases work much
better for all parties involved.

MR. SHAH: I think in this case,
t hey advised us right before their neeting.

MS. CANDON:  Yes.

MR SHAH. So | sent Jerald to go
to the neeting, but | wasn't aware of it
until, you know, very late in the gane.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. Do you
have any ot her questions?

VR. SHAH: As a practical
question, if a petition cones wthout ANC
support or with ANC actually against it, are

those ever granted? | nmean, | realize
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theoretically they could be, but --

V5.  CANDON: They only give us
great weight. It doesn't matter however --

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Ckay.

M5. CANDON. -- heavy it is. But
t hey can do what they want.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: W wei gh al
the evidence that's in the record and giving
ANC great weight neans that we address the
I ssues that are raised in their report.

MR SHAH.  Got cha.

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Ckay.

M5. CANDON: They consider it.

MR, SHAH  Ckay.

VICE CHAIR M LLER. Thank you.

MR. SHAH. Thanks. Thank you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Oh, wait a
second.

MS. BAILEY: Ms. Biolley indicated
that she had filed correspondence with us.
Wul d you, please, | et us have a copy of that
i f you have it wth you today? And if you
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don't have it wth you, woul d you, please, |et
us make sure that we have whatever it is that
you filed? Because we don't seemto have it
at this point.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Thank you very
much. And | would also say there is a record
of this case in the Ofice of Zoning, so you
can check and see what papers have been fil ed.
Ckay. Thank you. Ms. Bailey, would you |ike
to call the next case, please?

V5. BAI LEY: Application No. 17584
of Stephen Lerner, pursuant to 11 DCVR 3104. 1,
for a special exception to allow a rear
addition to an existing single-famly row
dwel I'i ng under section 223, not neeting the
open court and nonconformng structure
provi sions. The property is Zoned R 5-B and
It is located at 2729 Ontario Road, N W,
Square 2581, Lot 295.

VI CE CHAI R M LLER: Good
af t er noon. Wuld you like to identify

yourself for the record, please?
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MR LERNER ' m Stephen Lerner.
" mthe owner of 2729 Ontari o Road.

M5.  STANLEY: And |'m Jenna
Stanley. |I'mrepresenting Stephen Lerner as
hi s desi gner, case desi gner.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Thank
you. You have a pretty strong case in the
file here on the record. Wuld you like to
just highlight the main points as to why you
t hi nk your project neets the special exception
st andar ds?

MS. STANLEY: Sure, sure thing.
St ephen’' s property has --

VICECHAIR M LLER I'msorry. 1Is
there anybody else here who is going to be
testifying on this case at all? ANC here?
kay. Proceed. Thank you.

MS. STANLEY: Sur e. St ephen' s
property is a row house in Adans Mrgan that
has a nonconform ng open court and as of
right, the open court precludes doing an

addition that is very wde. It narrows it
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down to about 11 feet, which becones pretty
much unusabl e as an extension of the house.

What is allowed as of right would
take over the existing open court and nake a
very severe wall to his neighbor and Ii ght and
ventilation issues for her. So we are | ooking
for a special exception to extend the existing
nonconformty of the court, which is about a
governance of about 3 feet over what is
existing right now |Is that sufficient?

VICE CHAIR M LLER Okay. Do ny
Board Menbers have any questions?

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Very, very
qui ckly, Madam Chair.

VICE CHAIR M LLER.  Ckay.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: | agree
with you wholeheartedly that | think the
record is very full and conplete on this
particul ar case. "Il just ask just very
qui ckly are you aware of any concerns that
have been expressed on the part of any of your

nei ghbors with regard to any i npacts that they
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feel they may experience by virtue of the
addition if this application were granted?

MS. STANLEY: The only things |
have seen have been in support of the project
fromANC, nei ghbori ng honmeowners and al so from
the Ofice of Planning with that.

MR, RICE: That is correct.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Excel |l ent.
Thank you. That concl udes ny questi ons, Madam
Chai r.

VICE CHAIR M LLER | think we can
turn to the Ofice of Planning then. Good
af t er noon.

MR. Rl CE: Good afternoon, Madam
Chair, Board. M nanme is Stephen Rice. OP
al so stands on their record. It's pretty
full. W don't -- we have not received any
comments of opposition from any of the
nei ghbors. In fact, we have recei ved comments
of support.

OP would note that the |ot

coverage should be adjusted. The 2.88 wi dth
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shoul d count toward the | ot occupancy, which
would bring it up to, with the addition, with
the court, with the existing property, roughly
it will bring it up to roughly 60 percent,
which is permtted under section 223 up to 70
percent.

But, yes, OP does stand on the
record and support approval for t he
application. Thank you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Thank you.
And as | understand it, nothing in the plans
t hat have been submtted to us changed based
on what you are saying about the |ot
occupancy. It's just the cal cul ation?

MR RICE  Yes, correct.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Thank
you. Anybody el se have any questions? I
asked previously if there was anybody el se in
the hearing roomwho wants to testify on this
case, has anybody el se cone in since then?
don't think so. Ckay.

And we have a report fromthe ANC
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They are not here, but they did submt a
report. It's Exhibit 26. They submt the
application unaninously and this is to be
af forded great weight. It was taken at a
regul arly scheduled neeting and they had a
guorum present and they addressed the issue
and they neet all the requirenents. So we
wll give it great weight.

Ckay. Do you have any closing
remar ks?

M5. STANLEY: | will clarify that
the discrepancy in the |ot coverage was ny
m sunder st andi ng t hat t he open court shoul d be
i ncluded in the |lot coverage and | actually
had a conversation with Stephen Rice about
that, so we understand and | apol ogi ze.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. kay.
Thank you. Does anybody want to make a noti on
or otherwwse I will. GCkay. | would nove to
approve Application No. 17584 of Stephen
Lerner pursuant to 11 DCVMR section 3104.1, for

a special exception to allow a rear addition
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to an existing single-famly row dwelling
under section 223, not neeting the open court
section 406 and nonconform ng structure
subsection 2001.3 requirenments at prem ses
2729 Ontario Road, N W

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Second it,
Madam Chai r.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  Okay. | just
want to make a few comments. | think that the
record is very full on this. The Ofice of
Pl anni ng di d an excell ent job, a very t horough
excellent job as they nost often do. The ANC
supports this, as we said before. The siteis
not in an Hstoric District.

Basically, it's an extension of a
nonconformng court and if they were to fill
I n and not have this nonconform ng aspect, as
| understand it, then there nmay be adverse
I npacts of light and air. And in this case
what they are doing creates no adverse i npacts
at all.

Let's see if there are any other
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hi ghl i ghts of this that | want to bring to our
attention. Looking at the standard,
certainly, "The addition shall not have a
substantially adverse effect on the use or
enj oynent of any abutting or adjacent dwel ling
or property. In particular, thelight and air
avai |l abl e to nei ghboring properties shall not
be unduly affected.”

This is the case, no neighbors
have conme forward to say that there is any
adverse inpact on light and air. And as we
just said, if they did it matter-of-right and
filled it in, there would be. "The addition
together wwth the original building as vi ewed
fromthe street alley and other public ways
shall not be substantially visually intrude
upon the character, scale and pattern of
houses al ong t he subj ect and street frontage."

The project is in the rear, so it
doesn't have an inpact on the front. It does
back into an alley, but it's very simlar to

other structures that front onto this alley,
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so it's in character wth the scale and
pattern of the houses, particularly as found
by the Ofice of Planning.

And they have submtted into the
record their pl ans representing t he
relationship of the proposed addition to the
adj acent buil di ngs and vi ews frompublic ways.
So | think that | would nove, at this tineg,
that we approve this application. | did nove.
| woul d say that those are the reasons that we
should do it and anybody else have any
comments before we put it to a vote?

kay. Al those in favor say aye.

ALL: Aye.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Al'l  those
opposed? | would al so nove that we wai ve our
rules requiring a full order on this and that
we issue a summary order. Ckay. Thank you.
Thank you very nuch.

M5. STANLEY: Thank you.

M5. BAILEY: WMadam Chair, the vote

Is recorded as 3-0-2 to approve the
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application. The notion nade by Ms. Ml ler,
seconded by M. Etherly, M. Minn is in
agreenent, a Zoning Conm ssion Menber and a
fifth Board Menber is not present at this
tinme.

And, Madam Chair, we al so i ncl uded
under 223 relief fromlot occupancy? That's
what the Ofice of Planning had indicated and
the applicant agreed that under 223 1ot
occupancy was needed.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: You know, |
think we'll let M. R ce address this, because
| think what we were saying is certainly they
are qualified for a special exception, because
it's under 70 percent, but | don't recall
whet her or not they have to seek a speci al
exception now because of that change in
cal cul ati on.

MR RICE No, they -- | don't
think that is necessary, because it's -- even
with the court included, it shouldn't be over

60 percent, so it's still by right.
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MS. BAILEY: Ckay.

MR RICE: So it's not necessary,
| don't think.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  Ckay. So then
we don't have -- yes, we did di scuss about the
pl ans haven't changed and stuff.

MS. BAILEY: Ckay.

VICE CHAIR MLLER And the
calculations are still within that. Ckay.
Thank you. You can call the next case.

V5. BAI LEY: Application No. 17583
of 1634 Associates LLC, pursuant to 11 DCWVR
3103.2, for a variance from the residential
recreation space requirenents under section
773, a variance fromthe retail use provisions
under subsection 1901.1, and a variance from
the off-street parking requirenents under
subsection 2101.1, to construct a 32 unit
residential buildingwthground floor retail.
The property is located in the ARTS/ C 3-A
District at the southwest corner of the

intersection of 14'" and R Streets, N.W The
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property is also known as Square 208, Lots
806, 807, and 808.

VI CE CHAI R M LLER: Good
af t er noon.

MR GLASGOW Good afternoon,
Madam Chai r man.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Wul d vyou
I dentify yourselves for the record, please?

MR GLASGOW Sur e. My nanme is
Norman M d asgow, Jr. of the Law Firm of
Hol  and and Knight here on behalf of the

applicant, 1634 Associ ates.

MR, HAZARD: My name is Dan
Hazar d, 1323 Cor cor an Street, N. W,
Washi ngton, D.C  200009. I'm the owner,

devel oper of the property.

MR GLASGOW And M. Kiras
Freedman is in the audi ence who has wor ked on
the case wth ne. M. Steven Sher and M.
Bill Bonstra or the expert witnesses in the
case and M. David Baker is with M. Bonstra.

St even Sher woul d be the expert | and pl anni ng
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Wi tness and M. Bonstra an expert in urban
architecture. | know that M. Bonstra has
been accepted as an expert before by the
Zoning Comm ssion and | believe also by BZA
and M. Sher many tinmes by BZA

VICE CHAIR MLLER Are you
requesting that right now that they be
af forded expert status?

MR GLASGOW Yes, in this
particul ar case, yes.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. I
certainly have seen all of them appear here
before. Did ny other Board Menbers have any
concerns or questions about these w tnesses?
Ckay. They can all be afforded expert status.

MR, GLASGOW Thank you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER | just want to
say that | don't see anybody else in the
audi ence, at this tinme, such as the ANC or
persons in support or in opposition.

MR, GLASGOWN  Fi ne.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. M.
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d asgow?

MR GLASGOW Al right. Madam
Chair, we are prepared to give as full or an
as abbrevi ated presentati on as t he Board deens
it requires given the information of record.
We have a letter in support fromthe ANC. W
have a report in support by the Ofice of
Planning. W're at your direction on that.

COURT REPORTER Excuse ne, sir,
did you fill out a card?

MR GASGOW Did you fill out a
card for nme? Ckay.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. el |
"Il wait for you to get back then. \Wat |
was goi ng to suggest is that | don't think you
should just stand on the record and | don't
t hi nk you should go into a whole full detailed
explanation either. So | think sonething in
bet ween where you highlight where we can
visualize on your plans and everything and
your pictures, the variance that you are
requesti ng.
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For instance, you know, where it
IS narrow or just show us --

MR, GLASGOW  Sure.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Go t hrough the
variance test.

MR, GLASGOWN Al right.

VICE CHAIR MLLER  And use that
as a tool to just bring it to life for us.

MR. GLASGON We w il ask M. Sher
to highlight how it is that we neet the
requested relief that we have and if there are
any particular questions with respect to the
pl ans, then the architect, M. Bonstra, can
answer those. But | think Steven can go
through very efficiently the -- what the
relief is that's required and how it is that
we neet the burden of proof that the Board
wi |l be |ooking for.

VICE CHAIR MLLER Al right.
And | also understand that we approved
sonmething earlier on this sane piece of

property, so, you know, whatever facts of that
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mght be relevant, it would be good to
hi ghl i ght again to such as we al ready found it
was a narrow piece of property or sonething
i ke that.

MR GLASGOWN  Yes.

VICE CHAIR M LLER.  Ckay.

MR, GLASGOW That is correct.

VICE CHAIR M LLER. Thank you.

MR, SHER: Madam Chair and Menbers
of the Board, for the record, ny nane is
Steven E. Sher, the Director of Zoning and
Land Use Services with the Law Fi rmof Hol | and
and Knight. This case as filed and as before
you today involves three variances. A
variance fromthe residential recreation space
requi rements, a variance from the parking
requirenents and a variance from the
requirements related to ground floor retai
use of the Uptown ARTS Overlay D strict.

The Zoning Comm ssion is going to
publish in this Friday's Register Order No.

05-02 finally repealing the residential
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recreation space requirenents. So today we
need it, by Friday we won't.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: How do you
know that, M. Sher?

MR SHER: Because | have a copy
of it right here and it has an effective date
on it of April 6, 2007.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Thank
you.

MR. SHER: So on that one, | think
we' re done.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: And just as

a quick procedural matter for purposes of

process, would you -- do you recommend t hat we
still act on that variance or just to knock it
out ?

MR SHER | would say yes.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Just to be
saf e.

MR SHER: But if you didn't, it
woul dn't matter.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Excel |l ent.
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Ckay.

MR, SHER: Ckay. On the renaining
two variances, we need a variance on the
par ki ng requirenents. The anmount of retai
space that we have is below the m ninum
threshold for a requirenent for parking, so
the only parking required that we have is for
the residential units. There are 32
residential units. That requires 16 spaces a
the rate of one space for every two units.

W have a garage |evel, one |evel
bel ow grade that contains a total of 18
spaces. However, only three of those 18
spaces actually conformw th the regul ati ons,
i.e., they neet the size and dinension
requi renents and they are not located in the
vaul t, because the other spaces are conpact
spaces.

You are allowed to have conpact
spaces, but only if the nunber of required
par ki ng spaces is 25 or nore. W only have

16, so we have them but we can't count them
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and t he remai ni ng spaces are in the vault that
lines R Street. They are actually accessed
t hrough a driveway on private property. The
spaces thenselves are in the vault. They are
there if you do down in the garage, you wll
see them You can park in them but we can't
count them as required spaces under the
regul ati ons.

If we had to provide the m ninmum
nunber of spaces required by the regul ations
in conformng 9 x 19 spaces on the subject
property, we figure we would need at |east
four to five | evel s bel ow ground, because with
the width of the property being only 50 feet,
when you take the dinensions required for
drive ranps and access aisles and the spaces
t hensel ves and the core of the building, you
basically wnd up being able to get three or
four parking spaces per |evel.

So you can get there, but you just
have to keep going further and further down.

It's alnost like the law of dimnishing
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returns. That's exactly the situation that we
found ourselves in the last tine. W can get
t he nunber of spaces required, but the Board
found t hat because the site was narrow and t he
space taken up by ranps, access aisles, core,
etcetera, the practical difficulty is you' ve
just got to keep digging further down and you
wi nd up having to spend an inordinate anount
of noney for each parking space, because you
can only get three or four per |evel. So
that's the reason why we need the variance on
par ki ng.

As a practical matter, we have
nore than t he nunber of spaces required in the
garage, but they are conpact spaces and they
are in the vault and, therefore, we need the
variance. So in terns of the people livingin
the building, they wll have as many spaces
avail able to themas they woul d have had i f we
had nmet the requirenents of the regul ations,
but they just don't neet the requirenents of

t he regul ati ons.
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The third vari ance that we need --

VICE CHAIR M LLER M. Sher, if
you're going to nove off parking, | |Just
wanted to ask two questions.

MR SHER  Sure.

VICE CHAIR M LLER | nmeant to
| ook this up before and | didn't, so |' mgoing
to ask you. |'munder the inpression thereis
a regul ation that tal ks about di scounting the
nunber of parking spaces required if you are
near a Metro.

MR. SHER: Correct, but not as to
residential use.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ch, that
doesn't --

MR SHER That's only for non-
residential use.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ch, okay.
Thank you. And the vault space, | know we
di scussed this before, and | can't renenber.
| know M. d asgow addressed this. | can't

remenber what you said now exactly, but |
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think that the communities raised a concern
about well, can we count on those spaces in,
you know, years forward.

And | believe, M. dasgow, you
had a good response to that the last tine and
| don't renenber what it is.

MR GLASGOWN Al right. Vel |,
wth respect to the vault spaces, we don't
have any problem with the concept that the
community and the ANC is after here. The
vault, technically the city issues a vault
permt. It is not in perpetuity. It is at
the discretion of the city. So the city
I ssues the vault permt and then they can
revoke that vault permt if they want to.

It's like a driver's license, from
t hat standpoint. We have never had vaults
reclaimed by the city other than for Metro
construction. The Metro construction on 14'"
Street, as we all know, it's done. It's
t here. And we did go and M. Freedman had

given copies and it's a very cursory note, but
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It was fromthe people within DDOT that deal
with the public space saying that they don't
have any problem with our -- we showed them
t he pl ans and they don't have any problemw th
our vault application.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: So it's
your sense, if | may, MadamChair, that as the
ANC i ndi cat ed bei ng abl e to grant an assurance
that there is a permanent securing of this
par ki ng space is going to be inpossible?

MR GASGOW That's correct.
That's just not the way the District operates
when it grants you a vault permt.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Ckay.

VICE CHAIR MLLER Are you
referring to -- we don't even have an exhi bit
nunber on this yet, but the Decenber 21, 2006
"To Whom It May Concern” letter?

MR, GLASGOW  Yes.

VICE CHAIR M LLER It says "The
District of Col unbi a Depart nent of

Transportation Public Space Permtting Ofice
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has made a prelimnary reviewof the" -- well,
It shoul d be proposed, | guess, "condom ni unms
| ocated at 1638 14'" Street, N. W, Washi ngton,
D.C. The Permt Ofice found no issues with
this project at this tine."

MR, GLASGOW Right. Because they
are public space. The only thing they deal
wthis the vault. This is the public --

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Ckay.

MR GLASGOW -- DDOT Public Space
Permtting Ofice. They wouldn't be dealing
wth the construction of the building as a
whol e or anything el se. They are just | ooking
at what is in the public space. Wen we went
and first net with the Ofice of Planning,
they asked us to check with public space and
confirmthat there was -- you know, |like there
wasn't a 7 foot storm sewer in there that
woul d be difficult to relocate or sonething
| i ke that. So they did not find any major
public facilities in there, so that the vault

Is -- the vault is okay.
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VICE CHAIR M LLER  Ckay. | hear
you, but we don't have the ANC here. Did they
see this letter? D d that nmean anything to
them that you know of ?

MR GLASGOW No, that wasn't
presented to the ANC

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Onh, okay.

MR GLASGOW So they weren't
aware of that. Well, the ANC letter is just
an i npossi bility, because that's just not what
the District does.

VICE CHAIR M LLER. Ri ght.

MR GLASGOW If soneone said go
and get them to give you sonething
per manently, just say they --

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Ckay.

MR GLASGOW They just don't do
t hat .

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Right. Ckay.

MR, GLASGOWN Al right.

VICE CHAIR M LLER  Thank you. |

don't have any other questions right now
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Thank you.

MR SHER Ckay. The third
variance is related to the requirenents of the
Uptowmn ARTS Overlay District and that
requi rement says that 50 percent of the ground
floor nust be devoted to retail and service
uses as defined in the overlay. That would
translate into the m ni rumanount required of
2,250 square feet. W are actually providing
2,154 square feet, so we are 96 square feet
short. It's alnost the de mnim s variance in
the first place.

But if you look at the draw ng
which shows the first floor, and it's the
m ddl e one of the three drawi ngs on the top,
t he situation cones about as follows. W have
retail space fronting all of the 14'" Street
frontage and extending in depth along the
southern lot I|ine.

On the R Street frontage, we have
behind this one retail unit that fronts on

14'" Street, we have the | obby entrance to the
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residential space, the el evator that goes up,
the fire stairs that serve the upper floors
and then we have two residential units behind
those fronting on R Street west of the main
residential | obby.

So what's the practical difficulty
I n providing 96 square feet nore? |ssue No.
1 is the core of the building, the stair and
the el evator and the | ocation of the entrance
thereto is dictated by the [ ayout of this and
then the units on the upper floors, which you
can see on the two | ower drawi ngs. Then you
have t hose sane plans in your packet in front
of you.

Issue No. 2 is that the size of
this residential entryis controlled, inlarge
part, by the fact that there is a difference
I n grade between the outside sidewal k on the
floor of the first floor and not only do we
need an entrance that goes through here, but
because there are steps, we also need a ranp

in order to accommobdate handi capped access
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t hrough that | obby.

So you can't just whack a piece of
t hat | obby out and say here is 96 square feet
nore, because then you don't have the
handi capped access that's required by other
code and regul ati ons.

The third part of this situation
Is that you don't want to put retail on the
side of the building west of the min
residential entrance, because (A) you don't
have a way to service it, there's no way to
get there other than to cone in through the
street and (B) you wi nd up having a potenti al
security issue with access to the residenti al
| obby al so being access to retail space that
fronts on R Street, aside fromwhich, as the
O fice of Planning points out in its report,
notw t hstandi ng the fact that the Conmmerci al
Zoning extends along the full depth of the
property, retail use on R Street seens to be
| ess desirable than residential use on that

ground fl oor.
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So all those factors cone toget her
In sort of a logical conclusion. You want to
have your retail use fronting on 14'" Street
and extending as far in depth as possible
al ong the south side of the building and it's
the depth that it can followon the north side
Is constrained by the location of the
residential |obby and the location of the
residential units to the west.

As a practical matter, we actually
have nore than 2,250 square feet of retail in
the building, some of it is in the |ower
cellar level and would -- but doesn't count
towards neeting that requirenent. Sone of it
Is actually store front bays in public space.
In total, we have nore than the 2,250 square
feet, but in terns of what you can actually
count under the regul ations, we are at 2, 154,
so we're 96 square feet short and that's the
anount that we need the variance for.

VICE CHAIR M LLER. Thank you.

BOARD MEMBER MANN: VWhere are the
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store front bays in the public space?

MR SHER Didn't | put that
t here?

MR BONSTRA: This is the
ext ensi on here.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: If you
could turn your m crophone on, M. Bonstra?

MR, BONSTRA: Sorry.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Thanks.

MR BONSTRA: This is the
extension here of this commercial mass al ong
14'" Street, so that projects 4 feet into
public space. This is about 106 square feet.
That, in fact, doesn't count per the Zoning
Regul ati ons.

BOARD MEMBER MANN: Ckay. Thanks.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. W
don't have any other questions right now Do
you have nore testinony, at this point?

MR. GLASGOW Unl ess the Board has
any further questions, we don't need to have
anyt hi ng.
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VICE CHAIR M LLER  Ckay. Then we
will turn to the Ofice of Planning. Good
af ternoon, M. Parker.

MR. PARKER: (Good afternoon, Vice
Chair MIler and Menbers of the Board. "' m
Travis Parker with the Ofice of Planning.
The issues have been very succinctly covered
by the applicant. "' m happy to answer
particular questions on any of the three
variances. They have all -- well, two of them
have been up before and one of themis the
retail space of 96 square feet. |'mhappy to
answer any particular questions, but absent
t hose questions, |I'lIl stand on the record in
approval .

VICE CHAIR M LLER: | think you
did an excellent report.

MR, PARKER: Thank you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER | don't have
any questions. Do Board Menbers? And |
assune the applicant has seen the Ofice of

Pl anni ng report?
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MR GLASGOW W have seen the
Ofice of Planning report and we have no
questi ons.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. | don't
see anybody el se in the audi ence to testify on
this case, so |l think we are ready for cl osing
argunent .

MR GLASGOW C osing argunent
wi |l be very succinct. W would Iike to have
a Bench decision and a summary order.

VICE CHAIR MLLER | f we
deliberate this today?

MR. GLASGOW Yes, I f you
deliberate it today.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: M. Etherly,
are you ready to go forward?

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Madam
Chair, it would be ny notion to nove approval
of Application No. 17583 of 1634 Associ ates
LLC, pursuant to 11 DCMR 3103.2, for a
variance fromthe residential recreation space

requi rements under section 773, a variance

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

66

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 (202) 234-4433




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

67

from the retail use provisions under
subsection 1901.1, and a variance from the
of f-street par ki ng requirenments under
subsection 2101, to construct a 32 wunit
residential building with ground floor retail
at prem ses sout hwest cor ner of t he
intersection of 14" and R Streets, N.W, and
woul d invite a second.

BOARD MEMBER MANN:  Second.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Thank you
very nuch, M. Mann. | think as we have
di scussed, the record is very full and
conplete wwth regards to all of the variances
at issue. |1'll deal with perhaps the easiest
and nost direct one first and that is the
residential recreation space piece.

Hopefully soon to be nooted, but
for t he pur poses of ] ust our full
deliberation, | think the case has been
adequately net and nade with respect to the
constraints of the buildingas it is currently

laid out, wth respect to alternative
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| ocati ons where residential rec space coul d be
| ocated. There are constraints with regards
to HVAC units in terns of the roof space.

Clearly, as we have tal ked about
the issue of the retail wuse wthin the
bui l ding to get as close as we have gotten to
the required retail space as was indicated by
M. Sher , there would just sinply be
overwhelmng difficulties wth respect to the
site in providing adequate residential
recreati on space.

Wth respect to the issue of
retail use, clearly, the applicant has cone
extrenely close, 96 square feet short of
getting to the required 2,250 square feet of
retail. But again, constraints of the
building as relates to the placenent of
stairwells, certain core elenents, placenent
of the residential |obby and sinply effective
use of the 14'" Street corridor and frontage
for retail space, there are clear constraints

t hat have conpel |l ed t he applicant to make sone
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of the design decisions that have been nmade
her e.

But | think clearly the variance
test is met with regard to the issue of the
retail space.

And then finally, as has been
di scussed, wth regard to the issue of
parking, | think, once again we have very
clear grounds for supporting the parking
vari ance. As relates to the 1issue of
substantial detrinent and public good, the
applicant has, | think, nore than adequately
enbraced both the spirit and substantial
portions of the substance as it relates to the

ARTS Overlay and requirenents in this regard.

So as | view these overall
vari ances, | think they are de mnims at best
or I should say de mnims at worst here.
Cearly, there are a wde range of

conveniences that are available in the
I mredi ate area as it relates to again com ng

back to the residential recreation space. And
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| think the applicant has brought us just a
very strong and solid project.

"1l mention just because | heard
a little bit of the exchange between ny
col | eagues, but we also did discuss it at the
top and that was the issue of the Advisory
Nei ghbor hood Comm ssion's report at Exhibit
No. 23, and what was in their phrasing, the
advi ce to t he Board of expressly
precondi tioning that the applicant denonstrate
to the Board that off-site parking will, in
fact, be secured on a permanent basis.

| amnot including in nmy notion a
suggestion that we include a condition to that
effect by virtue of the testinony provided by
the applicant and the docunentation provided
by the Departnent of Transportation's Space
Permtting Ofice with regard to how vault
space is handled. The applicant has nade, |
t hi nk, nore than appropriate assurances that
they have engaged in dialogue wth the

Departnent of Transportation around use of
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t hat space.

As is normal practice, that space
IS not granted or |leased in perpetuity in any
way. It is subject to the discretion of the
District of Colunbia, but the applicant has
made sufficient assurances that they are
engaged in discussions and that there are no
I ssues at this tine foreseen by the Public
Space Permtting Ofice with regard to that
vaul t space.

Wth that being said, Madam Chair
again, | think the record is very full. The
ANC s report otherwse is very solid and very
square on point wth regard to all of the
aspects of the variances as, of course, was
the Ofice of Planning's report. Thank you,
Madam Chai r.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Thank you, M.
Etherly. That was very thorough and |I' mj ust
going to add a few points. Just in | ooking at
the variance test, | think we need to say

certainly the first test is whether there is
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an exceptional condition here. And we found
It in the preceding case and it's clearly
evident here that this is a very narrow pi ece
of property. And as the Ofice of Planning
says because of its small size, the core takes
up about 20 percent, | believe it said, of the
bui | di ng.

And a | ot of the requirenents that
they need to make for parking, for retail and
for residential rec space are all Dbeing
bal anced agai nst each other. Wth respect to
the parking, it's clear that because of the
narrowness in the core and everything, that
t hey woul d have to go down many | evels which
woul d be very inefficient in cost and no one
I s recommendi ng that they do that.

And | think that the ANC s concern
about the vault space, the permanency of that,
was wel | -addressed by M. d asgow and nmakes ne
feel confortable that it will be their based
on, as you said, the history of using the

District's vault space, that it is only been
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revoked in the case of construction for Metro.
And the Metro constructionis conplete inthat
ar ea.

So | think that that very much
addresses the ANC concern. And | think pretty
much, let's see, | think you did address --
oh, the residential rec requirenents, | nean,
they are about to go and |I think that they
have net the test here anyway, because if you
I ncreased the residential rec space, for
I nstance, even you woul d have to decrease the
retail use and the retail use is not being net
to begin wth.

And that seens to be the nore
| nportant el enent here. They al so say that
there is a lot of private residential
recreation space with respect to bal coni es and
roof access that is just not counted in this
case, so actually the spirit of the
residential rec requirenents have been net.

So | think that's about all | need

t o add.
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BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: well, |
think we're --

VICE CHAIR M LLER.  Ckay.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: -- fairly
conpl ete, MadamChair. 1'll just note perhaps
as we enjoy the last waning days of the
residential recreation space requirenent, we
shoul d perhaps just celebrate the spirit of
that grand clause in the Zoning Regul ati ons,
but | think you have done a nore than adequate
job and I'Il just take a nonent of silence as
we cel ebrate the passing of the residential
rec space requirenent. Thank you, Madam
Chai r.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Ckay. Any
ot her comments? Al right. Then did you make
a notion already?

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Yes, ma' am
and it has been properly seconded.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Al |
those in favor say aye.

ALL: Aye.
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VICE CHAIR M LLER Al those
opposed? All those abstaining? The ayes have
It. Wuld you call the vote, please?

M5. BAILEY: The vote is recorded
as 4-0-1 to approve the application. The
noti on was nmade by M. Etherly, seconded by
M. Mann, Ms. MIller agreed to the notion, a
Zoni ng Conmm ssion Menber and a fifth Board
Menber is not present at this tine. And are
we doing a summary order, Madam Chair?

VICE CHAIR M LLER: | think we
shoul d do a sunmary order.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: No
obj ection, Madam Chair. And just to be --
just to clarify that vote, it was 3-0-2?

MS. BAILEY: 3-0-2, sorry, thanks.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Excell ent.

MS. BAI LEY: Absolutely.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: You're very
wel cone.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Yes,

and we have decided to waive our rules for a
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full order of findings of fact and issue a
summary order in this case.

MS. BAILEY: Thank you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Thank
you. Good | uck. M. My, do we have any
other business on the agenda for this
aft ernoon?

MR MOY: That should conplete the
af ternoon' s agenda, Madam Chair.

VICE CHAIR M LLER Thank vyou.
Then this hearing is adjourned.

(Wher eupon, the Public Hearing was

concluded at 2:54 p.m)
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